Shireoaks Parish Council
Minutes of the Virtual Meeting held on 13th October 2020.
Present: 
Councillor R Hauxwell (Chair)
Councillors, B Ayton, G Robinson, P Hayward, P Blagg and District Councillor Pressley.
M Welch (Clerk) 

There was one member of the public.
81/20 Apologies for absence	
Apologies were received from Councillors S MacDonald and S Fielding.
82/20 Declarations of Interest
Councillor Ayton declared an interest in the newsletter and Councillor Pressley RDS.
83/20 To approve the minutes of the meeting held 8th September.
The Minutes of the Meeting held on 8th September, copies of which had been previously circulated to members were confirmed as a true record and signed by the Chairman.

84/20 Matters Arising 
a) Vacancy
This will be advertised in the newsletter and discussed at the next meeting.
b) Station Car Park – Councillor Pressley reported that there had been a rail meeting today and Northern Rail wanted to get in touch regarding the land needed.
c) Cricket ground – Nothing further has been heard.
 d) Monks Wood Estate (Bovis) – It was reported that sale houses are still dealing with RMG and all the rest the bins, play area and trees are Bovis.  Nothing further has been heard back regarding the contracts.
e) RDS – Nothing has been heard this will be put in the newsletter for residents to advise us of problems.
f) Entrances into the Village – Shireoaks Road, Spring Lane and Thorpe Lane.
Councillor Robinson had requested to meet with the County Council Highways Officer to put forward suggestions for road safety improvements. This had been declined as it is Nottinghamshire County Council policy not to carry out site visits with Parish Councils.  A list of the issues had been sent on request. No response has been forthcoming.  Councillors agreed that as no progress is being made, this item be removed from future Agendas for the time being.

g) CIL- Defibrillator/Clock/Telephone Box – The leaflet previously prepared was circulated again and councillors unanimously agreed to include it in the newsletter.
h) Handyman/Timetable for litter picking – details had been circulated and were discussed.  Councillor Robinson suggested an appraisal be carried out.  After discussion councillors agreed to draw up a new work schedule to be presented to the Parish Council at the next meeting.  It was agreed to give him this at his appraisal.
[bookmark: _Hlk46265581]i) Litter Bins – the bins were discussed again and the clerk was asked to chase up with Councillor Macdonald about the replacing of the bin removed for work to take place.  A list of bins will be recirculated to councillors and the clerk was asked to resend information on new bins to councillors.
[bookmark: _Hlk53518892]j) Neighbourhood Plan – Luke Brown offered to help us with this.  The clerk had raised the issue of GDPR regarding contacting residents who had previously been involved in the Neighbourhood Plan before GDPR came in.  Councillors agreed to put a notice in the newsletter and on Facebook looking for volunteers with an interest in the village to work on the plan.
k) Telephone Box – An email has been circulated and the clerk was asked to obtain quotes for the work to stop the box leaning, make it safe and refurbish it.  Pictures will be sent to the clerk to go with the request.
l) Website – This was discussed and councillors felt changes should be made.  The Chairman will look into the website further and report back at the next meeting, in the meantime the clerk was asked to contact Hugo Fox and ask them how we would go about updating the site.
m) Spring Clean – Councillors decided to defer this until spring.
n) Planting of Tubs – These are looking lovely.  The clerk was asked to get David to replace the plants in the other tubs now as they are ready and if there are any plants left over Councillor Robinson will plant them by the signs.
85/20	New Business 
a) Snow Wardens - Councillor Blagg offered to continue and Councillor Hauxwell agreed to assist.  The clerk was asked to order more sand and bags through Sybil.

b) Street Naming and numbering – Details had been circulated to councillors.

c) CIL – The details have been circulated to councillors.

d) Newsletter – Councillors requested CIL, Neighbourhood Plan and flooding be included in the newsletter along with cricket ground, litter and dog fouling enforcement. Asking residents to keep footpaths clear and flooding.

e) Grass Cutting Contract – The clerk was asked to get a quote from SWHL.

86/20	Planning
a) New Applications
20/01105/FUL Two Proposed New Dwellings Land to The North East of Shireoaks Road – there were no comments as this is in Rhodesia.
b) Decisions 

There were no new decisions.



87/20 Reports from County and District Councillors
Councillor Pressley reported that the rail meeting had taken place and new boards are coming to Shireoaks station.  Section 106 has gone through and we should get in very soon.  Councillor Pressley explained that the proposed planning reforms will be coming through soon and it is important that councillors look at them.  Due to COVID 19 and us being tier 2 virtual meetings will continue for a long time.  Regarding the signal box they will look at grants to try and carry out the work.  The bid for unitary councils has now been put on the backburner.
88/20 Finance
			Balanced to statements as at 30.09.20
	
	
	

	
	Nat West Current
	
	
	16309.30

	
	Nat West Reserve
	
	
	5716.37

	
	Nationwide Clock Fund
	
	
	894.52

	
	
	
	
	
	22920.19

	
	
	
	
	
	

	The following Cheques are still unpresented
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	 

	
	
	
	
	
	

	Payments received since last meeting
	
	
	11000.00

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	11000.00

	The following are to pay this meeting
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	D Gower
	
	
	491.20

	
	
	HMRC
	
	
	75.60

	
	
	M Welch
	
	
	323.00

	
	
	SWHL
	
	
	420.00

	
	
	M Welch
	
	
	45.00

	
	
	B Legion
	
	
	30.00

	
	
	Newsletter
	
	
	500.00

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	1884.80

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	Total of all outstanding cheques
	
	
	1884.80

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	After the above movements the balances will be:
	
	

	
	Nat West Current
	
	
	14424.50

	
	Nat West Reserve
	
	
	5716.37

	
	Nationwide Clock Fund
	
	
	894.52

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	TOTAL FUNDS HELD
	
	
	21035.39

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Of which Firework balance is
	
	
	2264.32

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Remaining Parish Council funds
	
	
	18771.07

	
	
	
	
	
	



	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	



	
	
	

		
	
	
	
	


c) Signatories – The clerk has sent the form to the Chairman for completion.

d) Donation to Poppy Appeal – Councillors unanimously agreed to do the same as last year and will sort 
out laying it depending on the arrangements being made this year.

 e) Shireoaks Newsletter Grant – Councillor Blagg proposed we donate £500, seconded by Councillor Robinson 
and all councillors agreed.



89/20 	Emergency Matters
a) Flooding - This has already been covered.
90/20 Correspondence
Correspondence has been circulated.
An email was received from a resident asking for support at a planning meeting.  Councillors agreed to submit a letter for the meeting with our original comments.
a) Play area notices – The clerk asked about the cutting back of the hedge by the sign, this is due to be done.
91/20	Members reports and exchange of information on matters of concern.
Councillor Robinson reported that the dog waste bin on the village garden had been vandalised and removed.  It is well used and he felt it should be renewed.
Councillor Blagg asked about poppies through the village and councillors agreed that if other parishes put them up we should also put ours up.
The dog bin on Branchcliffe has been wired up, it was felt the design of the bin is floored.
The clerk was asked to put spring planters on the agenda after next.
92/20	Date of next meeting
Tuesday 10th November 2020
The meeting closed at 20.55 
